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Important 

 Reminders 

 

Sliming Mr Isaac! 

Monday 25th  

September at 
2:30pm near the 

oval. 

Parents are 
welcome to watch 

the fun! 

 
Sports Day and 
Color/Slime Run 

Tuesday September  

26th All Day 

Please remember: 

 Drink bottle 

 Hat 

 Sunscreen 

 Sun safe clothes 

 White t-shirt for 
Colour run 

 Good 
sportsmanship 

 

Mid-Autumn  

Festival 

Friday 29th 

 September 

Cultural Day for 

 Students 

 

Last Day Of Term 3 

Friday 29th September  

Casual dress for gold 
coin donation 

School Finishes at 
2:05pm 

 

Term 4 Begins 

Monday 16th October  
8:55am  

2-18 Golden Grove Road Modbury North 5092 PH: 8264 2027 

Dear families, 

It’s been a busy few weeks with many activities happening across our school. The school holidays are fast 

approaching and the staff at Modbury School P-6  would like to wish all our families a safe and relaxing 

holiday.  

Choir—Festival of Music—on Tuesday evening our Choir performed at 

the Festival of Music.  It was a spectacular performance showcasing the 

singing musical abilities of primary students.  The Primary Schools Music 

Festival is a South Australian State Heritage icon under the direction of 

The Public Primary Schools Music Society and the Department for 

Education, engaging students in artistic excellence, cultural diversity and social inclusion through 

performance in Music and the Arts. A big congratulations to our students for their persistence and 

organisation this year in preparing for their performance. A huge shout out and thank you to Andrea 

Panozzo—our Arts teacher who has run our 2023 Choir for her work in preparing our students. Thank you 

also to our wonderful SSO staff who have supported Andrea on excursions. 

Slime Run fundraising 

It has been wonderful to see the community support our fundraising. Thank you to everyone for their 

ongoing support for our school. Last Friday we reached our target of $3000 and our students were able to 

enjoy an extra 10 minutes of lunch play in the sunshine. This week we have exceeded our target of $4000 

and  students will get to slime Mr Isaac on Monday 25th September at 2:45pm. Parents are invited to join us 

near the amphitheatre at 2:30 on Monday 25 September to watch! 

Lunch Orders for Term 4—We are super excited to be able to offer 

lunch orders on Tuesdays and Fridays  through Metro Canteen starting 

in Term 4. Ordering will still be through the QKR App.  

We look forward to seeing all our students return in Term 4 for another 

busy term or learning and events.  

Warm regards,  

Sara, Kirsty and Sheila. 

From the Leadership Team 
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As part of Room 10’s Community Access program 
the students enjoyed a day out at the new 
playground at Thorndon Park. While learning about 
safe behaviours in the community the students had 
a great time exploring and climbing on the 
equipment. Everyone got wet under the water 
sprayer and had fun in the sand and water play 
areas. All the students had a nice lunch in the shade 
while watching the ducks splash in the water. 
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The Hiragana Competition exists to celebrate primary students’ 
Hiragana learning efforts over the course of their primary 
years. Heritage/background speakers are not allowed to enter 
the State Final. The competition is designed to celebrate those 
who have learnt Japanese as a second-language at school, 
rather than those who have learnt it at home or from their 
parents, or as a first language.  A huge thank you to our 
students for their participation in this  event, we would also like 
to thank Sensei Fox for her support on the day. 

Modbury students participated in the annual Hiragana 
Competition. Hiragana is a Japanese syllabary, part of the 
Japanese writing system, along with katakana as well as 
kanji. It is a phonetic lettering system. The word hiragana 
literally means "flowing" or "simple" kana. Hiragana and 
katakana are both kana systems.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

My name is Rachel Phillips and I am the Autism Inclusion Teacher (AIT) at    

Modbury School P-6. It is my honour to be working in the AIT capacity, working 

with staff, students and families to develop our capabilities in supporting the 

autistic young people in our community.  

This year my role has been focussed on developing my own teaching expertise, 

upskilling my capacity to begin to work with our community in developing best 

practice when working with our autistic students.   

So far, I have spent time engaging in professional learning and developing our 

‘site footprint’ through data collection and analysis, developing a solid           

understanding of our school dynamics, strengths and areas for growth.  

Next steps involve engaging in conversations with our community to develop 

and understanding of what is working well for our autistic students, their      

families and teachers and identify and               

understand what might be done to improve their 

experiences at school. I am looking forward to 

engaging with our community to gain an            

understanding of  their unique stories and          

perspectives.  

Keep an eye out in our Newsletters for updates 

around our AIT initiative and for information 

around Autism.  

Rachel Phillips 

Holidays can take students away from 
friends and their usual school supports. 
Changes to routine can cause some 
children & young people to feel stressed, 
isolated and alone. Parent/carer support 
is very important during this time. We 
would encourage you (where possible) to 
connect directly with the families of any 
children or young people identified as 
particularly vulnerable or at risk, as well as 
providing additional supportive 
information to all families.  
   
headspace has some information about 
keeping healthy over the holidays that 
may be helpful to share with young people 
and their families. Whilst headspace 
resources have been developed with 12–
25-year-olds in mind, some information 
may be relevant to younger children and 
their families. Please also see the Be You 
Mental Health Services and Support 
infographic.  
  
Further tips for adults supporting children 
& young people: 

 Encourage them to stay connected: 
Social relationships are an important 
aspect of young people’s general 
wellbeing. Friends can provide both 
play and support, and spending time 
with friends is also important for 
keeping and building existing 
friendships.  

 Encourage them to stay involved: 
Whether it is work, hobbies, clubs or 
sports – involvement with these can 
help a young person feel connected to 
their wider community.    

 Partake in physical activity: If your 
young person is feeling down or finding 
things difficult, physical activities such 
as walking around the block can help 
relieve stress and frustration.  

 Keeping to a regular routine: Getting a 
good sleep each night helps young 
people feel energised, focused, and 
motivated. Getting up and going to bed 
at the same time each day can help 
normalise their body clock.  

 Help-seeking & support: School to 

provide information to families on how 

to keep young people safe over the 
holidays. Ensure that children and 
young people who may become more 
vulnerable during this time have 

access to support numbers, locally and 
nationally; and that their parents/carers 
also are provided with these details 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fheadspace.org.au%2Fexplore-topics%2Ffor-young-people%2Fstay-healthy-over-the-holidays%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAlysia.Coventry963%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cf219e3b6848a4f1dab4408dbb826eefb%7C73bbf4e906884
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbeyou.edu.au%2F-%2Fmedia%2Fresources%2Fmental-health-services-and-support-helplines%2Fbeyou_support-contacts_a4.pdf&data=05%7C01%7CAlysia.Coventry963%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cf219e3b6848a4f1dab440
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbeyou.edu.au%2F-%2Fmedia%2Fresources%2Fmental-health-services-and-support-helplines%2Fbeyou_support-contacts_a4.pdf&data=05%7C01%7CAlysia.Coventry963%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cf219e3b6848a4f1dab440
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbeyou.edu.au%2F-%2Fmedia%2Fresources%2Fmental-health-services-and-support-helplines%2Fbeyou_support-contacts_a4.pdf&data=05%7C01%7CAlysia.Coventry963%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cf219e3b6848a4f1dab440


 

 

 

      WARTU 

      NANTU      KUULA 

We are looking forward to seeing our families join us for Sports 

Day and Colour/Slime Run on Tuesday 26 September. This is a 

fantastic event on our school calendar and our children are very 

excited to participate. Please join us on the oval and cheer your 

house to victory! Please remember children need to bring: 

 Hat 

 Wear sun safe clothes (shoulders covered) 

 Drink Bottle 

 Lunch and snacks 

 White t-shirt for Colour Run 
 



 

 

 

The services and events contained in this newsletter are in no way connected with the school and are included for your information 

only. We strongly recommend that parents and caregivers make their own enquiries and assessments about the suitability of these 

events and services for their children. 
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